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BULLETIN WEEK 35 

2015 

Liturgical Calendar and Mass Intentions 

Sun. Sept 27 18
th

 Sunday after Pentecost (2
nd

 cl.) 

7:00 am 

11:00 am 
Pro Populo 

Elaine Echart+ 

Mon.  Sept 28 St. Wenceslaus, Duke & Martyr (3
rd

 cl.) 

7:15 am Alyssa Guzman 

Tues. Sept 29 Dedication of St. Michael the Archangel (1
st
 cl.)  

7:15 am 

6:00 pm 
Callie Glavin 

Agnes Condren 

Wed. Sept 30   St. Jerome, Confessor (3
rd

 cl.) 

         6:00 pm Lizette Guzman 

Thurs. Oct 1  St. Remigius, Bishop (4
th

 cl.) 

6:00 pm Jorge Guzman, Sr. 

Fri. Oct 2  Holy Guardian Angels (3
rd

 cl.) 

6:00 pm   Dominic Barron 

Sat. Oct 3 St. Theresa of the Infant Jesus  (3
rd

 cl.) 

8:00 am Dominic Barron 

Sun. Oct 4  19
th

 Sunday after Pentecost (2
nd

 cl.) 

  7:00 am  

11:00 am  
Pro Populo 

 Dominic Barron 

 

WELCOME visitors! St. Edmund Campion missals/hymnals are available in 

the back of the church. At the traditional Mass, Holy Communion is received on 

the tongue, and kneeling, if possible. There no need to respond ‘Amen’. Chapel 

veils to borrow are available in the foyer of the church. If you would like to 

register to join the community, fill out a census form, found on the table in the 

back of the church, and turn in to Fr. Magiera. 

 

By the Numbers For the Week of September 13, 2015   

Sunday Mass Attendance:   7:00 am = 26   11:00 am =147     Total = 173 

Sun. Collections: Reg.: $3,189.25    Special Collection: $1,075.00 

Total Deposit: $ 4,264.25 

Daily Mass attendance for week: 40             Confessions for week: 23 

 

Propers for Today’s Mass : The Propers for The Eighteenth Sunday after 

Pentecost can be found on page 385. 

 



Choir rehearsal every Sunday after the 11:00 am sung Mass for about 45 

minutes. Schola: Thursday after the 6:00 PM Mass. Sight singing or “solfège” 

classes are held following the 6:00 pm Mass every Wednesday. All are 

welcome to attend. 

 

Second Sunday Brunch: Our next Second Sunday Brunch will be on October 

11 and will include a Talent Show! We want lots of participants so be 

practicing your “act” for the big day. The theme will be Soup & Sandwiches. 

We need a family to volunteer to host this event. 

 

The Holy Name Society: We had our first meeting this past Thursday. The 

main objective of this men’s group is to assist the community in promoting 

reverence and respect for the things of God. Meetings will be held every fourth 

Thursday of the month after the 6:00 pm Mass and Benediction. 

 

2016 First Communion: All children who will be 7 years of age on or prior to 

May 29, 2016 are eligible for First Communion. Please submit your child’s 

name to Fr. Magiera as soon as possible. A meeting will be held with parents 

regarding preparation class dates once names are collected. First Communion 

will take place on the feast of Corpus Christi May 29, 2016. 

 

Confirmation 2016: Candidates must be at least 14 years of age by June 6, 

2016. Names are to be submitted to Father Magiera as soon as possible. 

Confirmation will be held if there are five or more candidates. 

 

Annual Rummage Sale: A date has been set for Friday, November 13 and 

Saturday morning November 14 for our Rummage Sale. We will set up on 

Thursday November 12 which will require many volunteers. Donations for 

our annual rummage sale can be brought to Mass on Sundays and put in our 

storage room. 

 

Please Remember these Prayer Intentions: 

For the living: John Wade (Afghanistan), June Gardner (health), Gary Crouch 

(health), Karola Kozlowska (health), Ludwik Jr. (employment), Nicolas, and 

Carl Kozlowski, Diane D. Wolfe (health), John Farrell (health), Linda Barry 

(health), Crawford Family, Peter Orlowski Family, Penny Witter (health), Gail 

Demerest (health). 

 

And for the dead: John Andrew Makovec, Sue Whitehead, Janet Sorrels, 

David Crockett, Shawn Trusty, Donald Greer, Gail Brooks, Patrick W. 

Kordsmeier, Scott Shiplett, James Steven Moore, Vergie Crimmins, Bill Barry, 

John Tully, Ron Prince, Lenora Price, Dorothy Lochner, Myrtle Powers, 

Gregory Backus, Billy-Joe Campbell, James Honeycutt, Sandra Friedl, Isadore 

L. Sonnier, Jean Murry, Bonnie McDonald, Marie Honeycutt, Catherine Sparks 
 



Dear Community Members, 

Well, I’m now going to give Father Orlowski a chance to preach and I’m going to take 

a breather for a while. For several weeks, with the exception of my vacation absence, 

Father has sat in the sedilia and listened to me preach at Masses he has celebrated in 

addition to the Masses I celebrated. Now, it’s my turn to listen to him. I’m sure we’ll all 

benefit from his preaching. 

On September 29, we will celebrate the Feast of St. Michael the Archangel. We will 

honor St.Michael with two Masses for his feast day. Since it’s a Tuesday, the first 

Mass will be, of course, at the normal 7:15 AM time. The second will be a Sung 

Mass celebrated at 6:00 PM.  Last year, we had an informal “ice cream social” after 

Mass. This year will mark the start of a yearly tradition. It is also the feast of my patron 

Saint. 

St. Michael was the champion of God who triumphed over the devil and his demonic 

minions at the beginning of creation. St. Michael could be regarded as the patron of the 

defenders of the Faith and of the Church. He serves as an example to all of us, 

particularly at this time of confusion, crisis and unrest both IN the Church and 

OUTSIDE the Church. 

With regard to evil external forces, we merely have to look at the government, the 

sensationalist media, murderous terrorist actions in the Middle East, the butchering of 

babies and the selling of their body parts, the entire perverse phenomenon of political 

correctness.  For evil internal forces, far worse than external forces, we have but to cast 

our eyes over the guest list our distinguished president has planned for the reception of 

the Holy Father at the White House: a trannie “activist,” a sodomite Episcopal “bishop” 

(a layman who likes to play “dress-up”), two other homosexual, “Catholic” activists, 

and, yes, my friends, a “nun on the bus.” The “nuns on the bus” graced our fair city of 

Little Rock on September 13, speaking at a Methodist church. 

But these are not the only ones inflicting wounds on the Body of Christ. There are other 

forces, erroneously considered profoundly Catholic, yet are not. The CMRI operates in 

AR. The SSPV (Society of St. Pius V, which separated from the SSPX) operates in St. 

Louis and Louisville. Even though they’re in NY, “The Brothers Dimond” still scatter 

their poison everywhere.  Avoid all of the above, at all costs. 

Perhaps you’ve even heard rumblings about the SSPX recently. Rather than relying on 

hear-say, I suggest you go to churchmilitant.com yourselves (type SSPX in the search 

field; you’ll get videos and articles; review them all). Messenger Michael Voris doesn’t 

always get it 100% right and is, at times, a bit flinty – remember, he has been and still is 

a target of persecution himself – but he supports his statements with concrete references 

and documentation, including pronouncements from the four most recent popes (absent 

JP I), Ecclesia Dei and the CDF. The question of the SSPX and its future is still unclear, 

yet has promise. Let’s pray that they return to full communion. Even though many 

bishops hesitate to use the word ‘schism,’ they will say that the SSPX has an “irregular” 

status. Many affiliated with the SSPX admit that they are not “with” the Church.  There 

is even much disunity within the society itself. One bishop has been expelled from the 

SSPX, excommunicating himself – ironically, for doing what Archbishop Lefebvre 

himself did, viz., consecrating a bishop without a mandate. Whose mandate? 

Remember, as St. Ambrose said, “ubi Petrus, ibi Ecclesia” (where Peter is (even if 

some might not like today’s Peter much), there is the Church). God bless you, my 

children and my friends.                           Father Magiera 


